
Board of Health Minutes 
December 1st, 2008 
 

1.  The ABOH Meeting convened at 6:35 PM with the following members present.  Chairman; Glen 
Hathaway, Scott Sibley, Patrick Durkee and Rick Metcalf of NABOH.  
 
2.  The agenda dated December 1st, 2008 was approved with the 7:10 meeting cancelled.  
 
3.  The minutes of the November 3rd meeting was approved with one correction to #5 gill to ill.   
 
4.  Septic permits to transfer approved:   

a. Platts Rd Lot 4A transfer to Scott Brandes. 
b. Platts Rd Lot 4B transfer to Scott Brandes. 

  
5.   6:45 MRPC, no show.   Passed 
 
6. Rick gave a status of Lake Rd: 
 - Taxes unpaid (3rd installment) 
 - They have written a letter to the Building Inspector but not yet received by Mike. 
 - Next steps after Mike declines request in letter is for ZBA to hear a variance request. 
 - Court hearing in mid January.  
 
7. Rick to send a letter to Lake Rd. to request/review data from test wells as far back as data goes for the 
wells that were to be installed as part of the agreement two years ago. 
     
8.  Reviewed correspondence 
 
9.  7:00 Sara Delisio reviewed Ashburnham’s willingness to join a multi-town Mutual Aid program.  Legal 
counsel to review “Mutual Aid Agreement among Public Health Agencies in Emergency Preparedness 
Region II” (in packet).   
 
The ABOH December 1st meeting adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Scott Sibley 
Acting Secretary, ABOH 


